Minutes of a Regular Meeting of the Board of Trustees
Aspermont Independent School District
May 22, 2023

At a regular scheduled meeting of the Aspermont Independent School District
Board of Trustees held on May 22, 2023, members Lorenzo Calamaco, Jennifer
Hodges, Tres Myers, Ray Bradley and Brandon Criwell were present along with
Superintendent Zach Morris.Bay Hecht was absent. Also in attendance were
Kristin Marsh, Trent Van Meter, Tiffany Potts, and Jeff Hurt.

Board President Lorenzo Calamaco called the meeting to order at 6:32 p.m.

Mr. Van Meter led the invocation followed by Lorenzo Calamaco leading the
pledges.

No one addressed the Board in an open forum.

Notary Public, Kristin Marsh administered the oath of office to new member Shane
Polk.

No action was needed to reorganize the Board of Trustees.

Brandon Criswell motioned to approve the minutes from April 17, 2023 as
presented. Motion was seconded by Jennifer Hodges. Motion passed unanimously.

Trustees moved to the bills from April 2023. Motion was made by Ray Bradley to
approve the bills. Tres Myers seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously.

Brandon Criswell made a motion to approve the sale of the property located in
Harvey Addition Block Lots 1-3 to Jason Pugh for $500. Jennifer Hodges
seconded the motion, all were in favor.

The board of trustees then moved to report on AISD Trustee training hours for

2022-2023. No action was needed.

Trent Van Meter informed the board of the end of year field trips, Field Day,
Awards, and the success of the AR program throughout the year.



Tiffany Potts reported on successes in the AG mechanics program, Track, State
UIL, the eighth and eleventh grade field trips, battle of the classes, and Graduation.

Superintendent Morris informed the Board that enrollment for the district is at 207.
Revenues are approximately 65% expended and 88% received. The permanent
school fund is holding steady around $2000. a month. AISD maintenance staff has
began working on clearing the baseball field. There are 14-15 boys that want to

play.

Next the Board of Trustee moved to closed session at 7:15 pm.
The Board reconvened at 8:06 pm.

Ray Bradley made a motion to approve hiring Shayla Brazelton on a probationary
contract. Tres Myers seconded the motion. All were in favor.

Brandon Criswell made a motion to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Jennifer
Hodges. All in favor. Meeting adjourned at 8:07 pm.
The next regular meeting will be held on June 19, 2023.

For the Board of Trustees:
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